
PA 12-155 Workgroup 3 – Municipal options to address phosphorus reduction in receiving waters 
 
October 14, 2014, 9:00 AM Meeting Notes 
 
Attendees: Fred Andes (via phone), Denis Cuevas (via phone), Sarah Cwikla (via phone), Rowland Denny 
(Co-chair), Dennis Setzko and Dennis Waz (Co-chair). 
 
Meeting notes from the September meeting: M/S to approve: Dennis Waz / Sarah Cwikla.  Motion passed.   
 
Rowland stated that there just is not much detailed information out there. It is quite hard to separate the capital 
costs from overall upgrade costs.  It isn’t like the Connecticut nitrogen trading program in that those costs 
need to be broken out to be able to request additional grant monies. 
 
Rowland felt that we will need to try to collect more data but move to providing a report based on our current 
data. 
 
CASE is having an internal review meeting on October 20th. 
 
There is a Co-chair meeting with the coordinating committee scheduled on October 20, 2014 for the purpose 
of discussing progress.  It is being suggested that it be moved out as there will be more progress in a month or 
two for all of the workgroups. 
 
There was a question on the change in phosphorus grant legislation and what the legislation should have said.  
Rowland will look into it. 
 
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, November 18th from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM in conference room 6A at 
DEEP headquarters.  Future meetings will continue on the second Tuesday of the month from 9:00 AM to 
11:00 AM. 
 
M/S to approve adjourning at 9:50 AM: Dennis Setzko / Dennis Waz, motion passed. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Rowland Denny at 860-424-3749 or rowland.denny@ct.gov.  
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